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Minutes of the meeting of the 


Elbert County Library District


Board of Trustees 
Wednesday, August 27, 2014
The Board of Trustees of the Elbert County Library District met at a regularly scheduled monthly meeting in the Elizabeth Library, 651 W Beverly Street, Elizabeth, CO 80107. 
Board Members Present: Karen Suchan, Ron Vermillion, Susan St Vincent, Jill Duvall, and Suzanne O’Neill 
Board Members Absent: 
Staff Members Present: Kari May, Jan Gabehart, and Wendy Walp
Guests: None
President Susan St Vincent called the meeting to order at 6:03 pm.
Corrections made to the agenda: 
Minutes: Ms. Suchan moved, Ms. Duvall seconded to approve the minutes of the regular June 25, 2014 Board meeting and the July 23, 2014 Board meeting as presented. 
Public Input: none
Treasurer’s Report:  Mr. Vermillion moved and Ms. Suchan seconded to approve check register #14038-14070 and auto deposit. Motion Passed. 
A motion was made by Ms. Suchan and seconded by Ms. O’Neill to transfer $150,000 from the Community Banks of Colorado Checking account to the Money Market.  All in favor. Motion Passed.

Information will be gathered on a Broker CD versus a Bank CD.

Information is being gathered on other options for the main checking account for Elbert County Library District as Community Banks of Colorado charges approximately $38.30 for monthly fees for ACH capabilities plus there is not any interest given no matter what the balance is.

Director’s Report: 
The Facilities Cleaning Company has given up the Kiowa Branch Library, effective 8/31/14, and wishes to only clean the Elizabeth Branch Library until another replacement can be found.
Elbert County Library District’s I.T. Company gave notice that they will no longer support the District starting 9/16/14

Branch Managers Report: 
The Elizabeth Branch Library had a one day book sale and received $250.00 in donations.
Foundation Report: 
Items discussed: Elbert School Branch Library Ribbon Cutting that was held on 8/16 at 11:30am.  There are 9 Board Members on the Foundation now.  The Foundation is focusing on having at least 4 annual events (Electronics Recycling, Colorado Gives and a couple of others)

Trustee Items
Discussion
District Name Options
The top name choices were: Pines and Plains, Ponderosa Library District, SEEK (initials for Simla, Elizabeth, Elbert, Kiowa), and keeping Elbert County Library District.  The Director will put out another survey asking which of the 4 names or they can write in another name idea.
2015 Budget Draft
Decision Items
The Director was instructed to work with Mountain States Employer Council – on the Salary Compensation Study for the District.

Adjournment
There being no further business, Mr. Vermillion moved and Ms. Suchan seconded to adjourn the meeting at             pm. Motion Passed. 
The next meeting will be Wednesday, September 24 at the Elbert Library at 6:00pm.

Minutes prepared by 
Wendy Walp

